Cummins ISB Task Force Meeting Minutes                          
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UNAPPROVED MEETING MINUTES OF THE

Cummins ISB Task Force
Held via Teleconference

November 2, 2004
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Task Force Membership

Jim Moritz – Perkin Elmer Automotive Research 

John Haegelin - Perkin Elmer Automotive Research 

Bob Campbell – Afton Chemical 
Riccardo Conti – ExxonMobil 

Jim Matasic – The Lubrizol Corporation 
Ron Buck – Test Engineering, Inc. 



Mark Sarlo – Southwest Research Institute 

Dan Nyman – Cummins Engine Company 
Warren Totten - Cummins Engine Company 
Jeff Clark - Test Monitoring Center 

Joseph Huang – Ashland Chemical 
Steve Kennedy – ExxonMobil

Tom Picone – ExxonMobil

Nancy Diggs – Infineum

Pat Fetterman - Infineum

Jim Gutzwiller - Infineum
1. Action Items
(1) Modify test procedure to reflect change to break-in
(2) Cummins to ship engines directly to Lubrizol and ExxonMobil and rest to TEI

(3) Cummins send out the current repair manual for ISB

(4) SwRI send out info on rocker socket removal from plastic retainer

2. Call To Order/Membership/Approval of Minutes

Mark Sarlo called the meeting to order at 1:00 pm (CST). Mark had distributed a copy of the proposed agenda via email prior to the meeting.  

3. Old Business
a. Stand Installation Status

SwRI – Have completed 60 hours of first matrix run. The soot was 1.554% @ 50 hours and appeared to be on target for 3.1 % at 100 hours. Timing initially was -15.0 and changed to -15.4. A good starting point may be -15.2.
PE – Currently pulling engine to install test parts. Will try to start matrix run by end of the week (11/5/04). 
EM – Still working on stand installation. Hoping to begin shakedown in approximately 3 weeks. Will need engine and turbo from Cummins.
Lz – Waiting on engine and turbo from Cummins 
Ashland – Will need engine and turbo 
b. Cam Measurement Fixture –

Jim is still waiting on an internal quote. He hopes to have something in about a week. The cams for the next matrix runs will be measured on the prototype fixture and sent directly to PE and SwRI. It was decided that when the matrix runs complete the cams will be shipped to the supplier for post test measurements and then to Lubrizol. Lubrizol will do post test measurements using the prototype fixture and the final design fixture if available for comparison purposes.
c. Turbo Part Numbers
The current correct part number is 4039808. This turbo is identical in output to the 4037282 supplied with the last set of engines. The only difference between the two is a couple of sensors. 
d. Timing on Additional Engines –

Warren has 6 engines available. He is going to ship one each directly to Lubrizol and ExxonMobil and the rest to TEI. 
e. Parts List  –

The parts list update from Jim G. has been put on hold until the turbo part number and a few others are finalized. 

f. Procedure Update –

The procedure will be updated to reflect the new break-in parameters

4. New Business
a. Exhaust Back Pressure Measurement Location –

It was confirmed that there is no need to use a probe for measuring back pressure. Pressure should be measured at the specified location using a tap on the side of the pipe.
b. Repair Manuals  -
The repair manual part number is 4021271-02. Even though some labs have copies Cummins will make additional copies available.   

c. Report Format –

An official format for reporting data to the TMC needs to be established and agreed upon.

d. Pentane Wash –

It was suggested to use a Pentane wash on parts prior to measurements. Mark will send out information on removing the plastic retainer from the rocker socket to prevent damage to the plastic from the Pentane.

5. Additional Business/Next Meeting

The next teleconference will be Tuesday November 16. There is a possible face to face meeting on November 9 in Columbus following the ISM meeting if time allows.
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